
 

 PRESS RELEASE 
December 22, 2022 
 
Gustavo Olivares, Mayor 
 
The Brownsville Weather Service is predicting extremely cold 

weather on Thursday night, December 22, 2022, and continuing 

until Sunday, December 25, 2022.  The temperatures will be at 

or below freezing. 

 

Please take the following precautions: 

1. Cover all pipes. 

2. Provide shelter to pets. 

3. Cover all tender plants. 

4. Leave a small drip on a faucet so the pipes will not 

freeze. 

5. Please be careful with space heaters and should not be 

left untended.  

6. Do not use charcoal to warm your house it can be 

deadly. 

7. Do not operate generators inside your house. 

8. Please cover all sprinkler backflow preventer pipes. 

 

Below is a list of warming shelters if any citizen needs to a 

warm place to stay.  



1. City of Brownsville Warming Center  at Brownsville 

Sports Park 1000 Sports Park Blvd, Brownsville. 

2. City of Brownsville Recreation Center Downtow 1338 E. 

8th Street. Brownsville 

3. City of Harlingen Community Center 201  Madison Ave, 

Harlingen 

4. City of La Feria Fire Station 115 E. Commercial Ave. La 

Feria 

5. City of Port Isabel 110 W. Hickman Ave., Port Isabel 

 

 

Again, temperatures will be below freezing on these days so 

please be careful. 

   

Have a Merry Christmas and a blessed New Year. 

 


